

Minutes of the Sutton Poyntz Society Committee Meeting held on March 13th 2024 at MH

Present: Andy Hohne; Jon Waterman; Shirley Davies; Jez Cunningham; Maureen Cribb; Charles Collins; Linda Kirkpatrick; Jackie Raw.

In the absence of HD, AH took the chair.

| | Minutes/Actions | Who |
|----|--|------------------|
| 1 | Apologies: Jackie Greet; Hilary Davidson; Kirsty Masone; Sue Smith | |
| 2 | Minutes of previous meeting : February 14 th accepted | |
| 3 | Matters Arising: nil | |
| 4 | Lessons from previous events: Race Night: enjoyable evening. Numbers down so no plan to repeat for some time. | |
| 5 | Forthcoming events: - Barn Dance, May 18 th £10 a ticket; nibbles provided; BYOB (and glasses? SD will provide some plastic ones) 60 max number; get small tables – ask MH for loan? LK suggested a small working group will complete arrangements. - June 6 th 'D Day' 80 th anniversary. Beacon to be lit at 9.45. JW. Possible 'do' at MH before. Check hall availability. AH - June 30 th Joint event with MH. - August 10 th Cream teas. - October 19 th Quiz Night | LK + AH JW |
| 6 | April 6th Coffee morning: Cakes, Sara Phillips, LK, MC, SD. Kitchen JR & SD. A representative from Neighbourhood watch will attend. | |
| 7 | Ideas for Future Events: - “Murder Mystery”. JR gave details of TOADS, who might be able to do this event in early 2025. She will find out more details. “The Acting Caledonians” performed at Wyke. HD was to contact them? - “Night at the Opera” all thought it sounded a good idea for later this year if no “Murder.. “could be arranged. | JR HD |
| 8 | Treasurer's Report: Race Night profit - £175. £20 interest on account. £355 spent on new lawn mower. Approx £7,000 in account. | |
| 9 | Working with the Mission Hall committee: nothing to report | |
| 10 | AGM: Documents sent out by AH were looked at. Add year on agenda. Ask people to bring questions for councillors. All asked to read last year's minutes, previously circulated. JC to compose first newsbite. Brief discussion about committee membership. | All JC |
| 11 | AOB: Favourable comments about the display of daffodils and snowdrops. CC is part of a speed awareness group which should start operations after Easter. He explained their remit. JC had met with a Council rep about benches. 7 are the Council's responsibility but there is a lack of funding to replace. The bench nearest the pub is in a bad condition. JW will ask the 'Springhead' if they are willing to co sponsor this with the SPS. | JW |
| 10 | Next meeting: AGM April 10th Next committee May 8th | |